
 

 

      

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
Dear Prouille Families, 
 

In the Catholic tradition, November is  
traditionally a month of remembrance of 
those who have passed away.The month 
begins with the Solemnity of All Saints on 
November 1 and the Commemoration of the 
All the Faithful Departed (All Souls’ Day), on  
November 2. While no longer holy days of 
obligation in Australia, the Church has 
consistently encouraged prayers for the 
faithful departed and, during November, a list 
of the names of the dead is usually placed in 
the church so that the community can 
remember them in prayer. We know that 
many families have suffered the loss of those 
dear to them so together we pray:- 
 

 

 

In your hands, O Lord, we humbly 
entrust our brothers and sisters. In this 

life you embraced them with your tender 
love; deliver them now from every evil 

and bid them eternal rest. 

The old order has passed away: welcome 
them into paradise, where there will be no 
sorrow, no weeping or pain, but fullness 
of peace and joy with your Son and the 

Holy Spirit forever and forever. 

Amen.  
 

 

 

 

 

On Monday November 7, all Year 4, 5 and 6 
students will listen to a specifically designed 
primary school presentation on cybersafety 
by Senior Constable Eastaugh from Kuring-
Gai Police Area Command. We look forward 
to welcoming Snr. Constable Estaugh and 
will share all information with parents after 
the presentation. 
 

 

 

 

 

Family Masses will resume again this term at 
Holy Name Church. On Sunday 20th of 
November, Years 2, 3 and 4 will be involved. 
On Sunday November 27, Years K, 1, 5 and 
6 will participate. The Bishop of the Diocese 
of Broken Bay, Rev Anthony Randazzo will 
be in attendance at the mass being held on 
the November 27. Roles for students will be 
sent out soon. Please join us for these 
masses if you can. 

Over the last two terms the teachers have 
spent time familiarising themselves with the 
New K-2 English syllabus. There is a big 
focus on building foundational skills in 
reading and writing and developing 
vocabulary. This term the K-2 teachers have 
spent time planning units around the new 
syllabus ready for implementing in 2023.  
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Term 4   Week 4                  2022  

 

Family Mass 

 

Cyber Safety Talk 

 

K – 2 Literacy Update 
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As per the Compass post sent last week, there has been a change of date for the students’ last 
day of school for 2022. The last day of school for all students is Friday the 16th of 
December. This change has meant that there has had to be a subsequent change of day/date 
for some important end of year activities. Please find an updated table of events below, the 
biggest change to events and dates is in Week 10. These dates are reflected on the website 
 

 

Quick Reference Guide to Upcoming Events for Term 4 

Link to Website Calendar 

Week Date Event Grade 

 

5 

7/11 Cyber Safety Talk 4 - 6 

8/11 Surf Awareness Excursion 3 - 6 

9/11 Kindy 2023 Orientation Day 1 K 2023 

11/11 Remembrance Day Liturgy K-6 

 

6 

15/11 Night of the Notables Year 6 

16/11 Kindy 2023 Orientation Day 2 K 2023 

16/11 Kindy 2023 Kindy Parent Information Evening 2023 Parents 

 

8 

28/11 - 
 2/12 

Year 1 and Year 2 Intensive Swimming Program    1 & 2 

 

9 

8/12 2023 Step Up / Promotions Afternoon K - 5 

9/12 Whole School Disco K - 6 

9/12 End of Year Student Reports on Compass K - 6 

 

 

10 

14/12 2022 Parent Helper / Volunteer Thank You 
Morning Tea 

Parents 

14/12 Christmas Concert and Carols 

5.30 -7.30pm School Hall 
K- 6 

15/12 Prouille’s Got Talent Show K - 6 

16/12 Whole School End of Year Mass and Year 6 
Graduation, Awards and Luncheon 

Holy Name Parish Church 

Year 6 

16/12 STUDENTS’ LAST DAY K-6 

https://www.prouilledbb.catholic.edu.au/news-events/calendar/


 

 

  

 
 

 
 

Last Friday, Prouille participated in Mission Week. We had a lovely liturgy run by year 6 in the 
morning followed by all grades participating in Socktober. Students had to score goals using a 
soccer ball made entirely out of plastic. As soccer is a universal game played around the world, 
students were able to discover first hand how people from all over the world can enjoy a game 
of soccer from a ball made entirely out of used plastic and other materials. Students also donated 
a gold coin on the day and overall Prouille raised a total of $284.65. This money will be sent to 
Project Compassion who will use it to support the people of Ethiopia. A big thank you to 
everyone's generous contribution and the year 6 House Captians for assisting on the day. 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mission Week/Socktober 



 

 

 

 

 
 

On Thursday November 3 our School Captains Ellie Whittaker and Yohann Pereria were 
thanked for their service to the school community at a special morning tea at Parliament House. 
Thank you to them both and their families for representing our school community. 
 

Parliament House 

By Ellie and Yohann 
 

On Thursday, we went to State Parliament. When we got there we stood outside of Parliament 
and admired the building. It was massive and looked very fancy and we were so pumped and 
excited and definitely had a touch of nerves. Of course we had to go through security, but that 
was ok. When we entered the building there were big paintings of all the Premiers of NSW. We 
entered the Jubilee room and that’s where we met Alister Henskens. We then first got a tour of 
the red room - the seats were super comfy. This is where they discuss bills. We also saw a huge 
chair covered in red velvet and gold. The chair had a large sign on it that said ‘Do Not Touch’ 
and the man on guard said that it was the chair for the King or Queen only. We were so intrigued 
that the royals would actually visited NSW Parliament House. We then had a tour of the Lower 
Chamber which is where the Premier would sit with his ministers and the opposition members 
sit on the other side of the room. This is where the members talk and debate about the laws and 
bills. They told us that one person talked for six and a half hours. After this we had a special 
morning tea and presented with certificates before heading home. It was an amazing experience 
and we hope to go there again. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

School Capatins Visit Parliament House  



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ICAS Writing Results 

Student Name Award 

Kiana Bhandoria Participation 

Amelia Bhatti Participation 

Alisha Senn Participation 

Emma Murray Participation 

Isabella Ong-Grimes Participation 

Hannah O’Leary Credit 

Mia Hill Credit 

Amelie Boon Distinction 

Amelia Cooper High Distinction 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

We would like to congratulate all Prouille students 
that took part in the band performance at the 
Wahroonga Food and Wine Festival last week. We 
have had so much feedback as to their fantastic 
skills and musicality. We give a heartfelt thanks to 
our wonderful music tutors who go over and above 
in instilling a love of music in our students and the 
extra time they put in to make such performances 
memorable. 
 
 

God Bless 
 

Genevieve Smith 

PRINCIPAL 

ICAS Writing Assessment  

Prouille Band Performance  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Merit Awards 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

WAHROONGA NETBALL 
 
Wahroonga Netball is teaming up with the Netfit team to offer all members and their 
friends a free netball training session!! 
 
 



 

 

 

 


